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Ron & Gerry Dahl

December  29, 1998

Nels Nelson

330 Lindley Place

Bozeman, MT 59715-4835

Dear Nels:
Just another real quick letter.  

First of all, I hope the tests for Ione turn out good on her thyroid.  I don’t have your letter in front of me, but I believe you said your tests were benign, so I’ll keep my fingers crossed.

Last summer, I took off the months of June, July and August from this project.  I plan to do the same this summer.  There are just too many things to do.  Then around September I’ll get cranked up again.

I enclosed some stuff I recently came across on the internet.  It mainly describes Inger’s book and Tryggve Ridderberg’s book on Anders Wäll.  

I also searched for information on Husa mine, but didn’t find anything interesting.  I’m mainly interested in just a little personal history of both Gustav and Karlberg, and how the mine came to be named after them.

The internet also had Inger’s email address.  I sent a reply to her, not really expecting to get a response but she answered the next day.  Then I sent her one more message on Monday, May 17, 1999 and hopefully I’ll have an answer soon.  

I’ll try to keep an organized copy of our correspondence, especially if she is able to start responding to translation questions.

I can only encourage you to get a computer and get on the internet as soon as possible.  I think you should buy the computer, get on the internet, and then take classes.  The classes will have so much more meaning if you are able to do hands on learning between the classes.  

I plan to call Harvey Westrom soon.  I’ll see how interested he is in genealogy, but if he has Inger’s book he must be quite interested.  I’ll offer to pay him for extra copies of any photographs of our relatives over there. 

I am going to try to send you one more copy of the latest version of the book.  I haven’t worked on it for a month or so.  It should stay pretty much in its present shape until I start again in September.

Write when you can, and I will also.

Your Cousin,
Ron Dahl

